
Western Heights College 

As term one concludes, I would like to take this 
opportunity to acknowledge and celebrate both the 
input into our college by staff, students and families 
and the significant successes that we celebrate.   
Western Heights College has an excellent group of 
staff; teachers and ES, who use their expertise to 
support and guide our learners.  I acknowledge the 
effort staff have made particularly during this first term 
of the year.  There have been times when parents have 
been invited into the college and it is always pleasing 
to see you. 

 

The achievements within our college for term one are 
significant - 

¶ We have welcomed new students and staff into 
our college, and put the structures in place to 
ensure they are all well supported to be 
successful 
 

¶ We began the year with Year 7, 8 and 9 students 
and their families meeting with their 2014 
mentors for scheduled appointments which set 
the year off to an excellent start 

 

¶ We have begun the implementation of the 
Positive Behaviours Approach, which is our way 
of managing behaviour in a positive way, linked 
to our SOAR behaviours matrix ï  

          Safety, Organisation, Achievement, Respect.   

          Each community has a rewards system in place  

          where we catch people doing the right thing!  
 

¶ We have begun the implementation of The 
Purposeful Contemporary Learning Practices 
Framework, which documents our instructional 
practices in all year levels.  This includes clarity 
on the use of our purpose-built flexible spaces, 
the roles of teachers while in the spaces, the 
elements of effective teaching and learning, and 
the way that we teach literacy, numeracy and 
VCE successfully 

 

¶ Student leaders from each community have 
been inducted into their positions, including  
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reading a pledge at the first college assembly for          
the year, which was led by our college captains;     
Magan Turner and Josh Trevethan.  We were joined by 
the families of our student leaders for our assembly and 
also for morning tea 
 

¶ There have been a number of parent events 
offered  ï VCE Information Evening, Year 7 
Welcome BBQ, Year 7 Respect Ambassador 
Program(RAP) Parent Evening  

 

¶ Two 40+ Club after school sessions have been 
held with 27 Year 12 students attending the most 
recent session, as well as a large number of staff 

 

¶ There have been two well organised sports 
carnivals for Swimming and Athletics, with students 
and staff participation and dress-ups a highlight, as 
well as the Crazy Hair Mufti Day, where the funds 
raised from student donations were donated to the 
Leukaemia Foundation. 

 

¶ Specific year level events have been incorporated 
into curriculum programs  ï  Year 7 RAP program, 
Year 7 Camp, Year 12 Focus Day, Year 10 Work 
Experience Launch 

 

¶ Students in Year 7, 8 and 9 have participated in 
one cycle of Literature Circles, working with five  
other students on a reading text of their choice, 
continuing to improve studentôs reading skills  

 

¶ All Year 12 students have attended a Managed 
Individual Pathways Interview, with many parents 
also attending with their child 

 

¶ Stage 2 buildings are progressing well, with the 
roof on two of the four buildings and the steel going 
up on the last building 

 

¶ And my wish to end the term.é..                
Excellent participation in SLCs and PTS 
Conversations due to the efforts made by all staff, 
students and families, celebrating the 
achievements of our students, which are 
significant! 
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BUILDING AND GROUNDS 

This sub-committee looks at all aspects of our facilities 
and environment.  Work undertaken under various 
DEECD maintenance schedules or as a result of audits 
or regulatory standards are dealt with here.  This sub-
committee has particular interest in the details of the 
facilities and environment of the Vines Road site and the 
stage 2 building project. 

 

FINANCE 

This sub-committee oversees the financial management 
of College funding and expenditure. This sub-committee 
looks at financial reports and accounts prior to approval 
at Council.  This sub-committee also advises on     
charges and changes to charges implemented or      
proposed by the College. 

 

STAGE 2 OF THE BUILDING PROJECT 

Stage 2 includes 4 new buildings ï 

The Science building ï named Science 

The Performing Arts building ï named PAF 

The Performing Arts Learning Community, named 

so as it is located near the PAF ï named PAF LC 

The Administration building ï named Admin 

 

The building project is progressing well, with the four 
buildings now very noticeable on the site.  Our new 
buildings will be ready for us to begin 2015, with all   
students on the Vines Road site.  The Science building 
is near lock-up and the PAFLC now has a roof.  Daily 
there are noticeable changes to the buildings adding a 
great sense of excitement within the college.  The clean 
ï up at the Quamby Campus has begun in preparation 
for the move to Vines Road to begin 2015. 

 

 

Robyn Jeffery 

College Principal 

 

 

 

 

I have encouraged all staff to reflect upon their 
achievements from term one, as we are making      
significant improvements in our college due to their 
work, effort and leadership.  The Student Led         
Conferences for Years 7 ï 9 students and the Parent 
Teacher Conversations for Years 10 - 12 students   
provide the opportunity for students to reflect upon their 
learning, to share their significant successes with their 
mentor and their parents/guardians and to set new 
goals to achieve during term 2. 

 

I wish all students, families and staff a safe and       
enjoyable term break.  For our Year 12 students this 
will include study, and for our younger students itôs an 
opportunity to recharge. 

 

COLLEGE COUNCIL 

Western Heights College Council has 15 members:     
6 Parents, 5 DEECD and 4 community members.  
Community members are co-opted to Council after the 
parent and DEECD representation is arranged.      
Election of office bearers takes place at the first    
meeting of the new council, which is early in term 2.     
It is my pleasure to welcome the new parent represent-
atives to council -  

Sue Crane 

Pam Goodall 

They join our current parent representatives - Janice 
Blain, Liz Everist, Steve Singline and George Taylor. 

 

The new DEECD representative on council is          
Kerrie Sirotich, joining Fran Smith, Robyn Anderson 
and Tami OôHare. 

 

The new Community representative is Vicki Renick, 
joining Shaun Rawolle, from Deakin University. 

 

Outgoing councillors were acknowledged at the last 
council meeting, and I thank them on behalf of our  
college community for their contributions ï Lisa Millar, 
Michelle Muir, Ivan Ludinic and Mark Donehue.   

 

Our college council has a four sub-committee structure, 
which I take this opportunity to share with you  -  

 

POLICY AND PLANNING 

Policy and Planning, as the name suggests, looks at 
policy matters for the school.  This sub-committee 
would review current policies and new policies prior to 
recommending them for adoption by Council.           
Excursions are presented to this sub-committee as part 
of the planning process.   

 

CURRICULUM 

This sub-committee reviews and guides curriculum 
provision within the College.  Matters relating to teach-
ing and learning and staff development are reported to 
this group, as is student pathways. 

 




